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Sun Fook Kong was Granted "22nd Considerate Contractors

Site Award Scheme" Merit Award

Jointly organized by Development Bureau and Construction Indusiry Council, the award
ceremony of "22nd Considerate Contractors Site Award Scheme" was held on 27 May
20146 in Kowloon International Trade and Exhibition Centire. A term contract undertaken
by Sun Fook Kong was granted "Considerate Contractors Site Award (Public Works - Repair,
Maintenance, Alteration and Addition Works)" Merit Award, crediting Sun Fook Kong's
excellent performance in occupational safety and environmental protection.
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SFK’s employees HON Ping Chau (middle) and CHOW Wing Sum (right) received the "Model| Worker Award" and
"Model Frontline Supervisor Award" respectively.

The winning contract is “Term Contract for the Alterations, Additions, Maintenance & Repair of Building & Lands
& Other Properties for which the ArchSD (PSB) is Responsible for the Government of the HKSAR [Designated
Contract Area: Tai Po, North District and Outlying Islands (North)]” (Contract No. TC B952), and the contract
period is from April 1, 2014 to March 31, 2017. SFK’s employees Mr. HON Ping Chau and Mr. CHOW Wing Sum
were granted the "Model Worker Award" and "Model Frontline Supervisor Award" respectively.

"Model Worker" HON Ping Chau said that he was responsible for the maintenance of government quarters,
swimming pools, public toilets and other public facilities in Tai Po District. With over 20 years’ experience in
construction industry, Hon is proficient in various types of maintenance work. But what he took most pride in
is that he never gets injury at work throughout his career,
the reason of which being “I always stay energetic and
never forget to wear safety gloves, goggles and masks at
work based on risk assessment. Safety always comes first!”

"Model Frontline Supervisor" CHOW Wing Sum, responsible
for arranging adequate workers at work and ensuring every
project is completed timely and safely, recalled that there had
been a variety of difficulties encountered in the past two years,
including the Plover Cove Road football stadium renovation
project that had often been postponed due to inclement VB Eo N e a T T S
weather. CHOW said frankly, he immediately discussed with | s i i s

Leisure and Cultural Services Department at that time and
revised the schedule. Furthermore, as the site supervisor,
CHOW said one of his most important tasks was to unite
workers, such as caring for their health, reminding them not
to work too hard at extreme hot weather.

To keep construction safe is the common aspiration of the
construction industry and the public. Sun Fook Kong will
continue to improve the site safety, protect the environment

and take account of the public and workers’ interests, as

“Model Frontline Supervisor' CHOW Wing Sum
always cares about the workers’ health.

well as create more "Considerate Contractors Sites".

Sun Fook Kong Staff Training 2

In order to improve the staff’'s expertise, Sun Fook Kong organized two training events in
April and May 2016, "Site Visit to an International Theme Park Expansion Project” and
"Training Seminar on New Engineering Contract (NEC), Engineering and Construction
Contract (ECC) and Option C" respectively. 86 employees participated in these two
events in total and most of them said they had learned a lot from the tfraining.

Participants of "Site Visit to an International Theme Park Expansion Project” visited the site of this project.

"Site Visit to an International Theme Park Expansion Project” was held on 30 April, attracting 46 employees to
participate. After listening to the presentation of the expansion project, all the participants directly visited the
site of this project, and got the chance to inspect the structural work, external hard landscape, internal
mechanical and electrical work and fitting-out work.

On the other hand, "Training Seminar on New Engineering Contract (NEC), Engineering and Construction
Contract (ECC) and Option C" was held on 11 May, and invited Mannings (Asia) Consultants Ltd to give a
lecture on newly adopted engineering contract, with 40 employees patrticipating. During the seminar, the tutor
firstly introduced the concepts of "NEC" (New Engineering Contract) and "ECC" (Engineering and Construction
Contract). As "NEC" included six different options generally, the tutor then mainly focused on "Option C",
namely “Target contract with activity schedule”. This seminar gave participants a valuable lesson and ended
with a Q&A session, in which the confusions were solved and made the knowledge further understood.

Sun Fook Kong regards its staff as the most important asset and strives to provide sufficient trainings for them,
including various kinds of site visits and seminars. Nurturing employees is a crucial responsibility. Sun Fook
Kong will provide more opportunities to develop more talents in the future.

40 employees participated in “Training Seminar on NEC ECC Option C".

Sun Fook Kong Actively Participated in Blood Dot

In response to the Hong Kong Red Cross’s appeal, Sun Fook Kong organized its
employees to participate in the blood donation held by Hong Kong Red Cross on
21 April 2016, and all the blood donors shared the joy of helping others.

Group photo of all the blood donors from Sun Fook Kong

Sun Fook Kong has actively supported Hong
Kong Red Cross’s appeal for blood donation
since 2014. Following Hong Kong Red Cross’s '
announcement that the blood bank stock level
was "low" recently, Sun Fook Kong continued
to organize employees to join in blood donation
this year and spread the spirit of helping others.

The blood donation was held from 10am to
5pm on 21 April in the head office, and many
employees took part. The representative of
Hong Kong Red Cross presented a certificate of |
appreciation to Sun Fook Kong after the activity,

The representative of Hong Kong Red Cross presented a
to express thankfulness all the blood donors. certificate of appreciation to Ms. Rity Tang (right), Senior

Administration Manager of Sun Fook Kong.

As the population grows, the demand for blood in Hong Kong increases with year. Blood donation is a public
welfare that can save lives and spread more positive energy to the society. Sun Fook Kong will actively encourage
employees to participate in blood donation, volunteering and other social welfare activities in the future.
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it's easy to
will you help save one's life?

The representative of Hong Kong Red Cross appreciated all the blood donors from Sun Fook Kong.

Dragon Boat Festival Community Service A
Made Dragon Boat with Children

As Dragon Boat Festival was around the corner, Sun Fook Kong and SAHK jointly
organized a community service activity “Make Dragon Boat Together” on 28
May 2016, providing an opportunity for the volunteers from Sun Fook Kong to
celebrate the festival with autistic children and children with developmental
disorders. During this activity, volunteers played games and hand made little
dragon boats with children, so as to encourage them to communicate with
others and enjoy the fun of group activities.

The target of this community service
activity was autistic children and children
with developmental disorders aged 3 to
10. After arriving at SAHK Parents
Resource Centre in Wang Tau Hom
Village, 15 volunteers played games,
made small dragon boats and shared
refreshments with the children on that
day, through which volunteers expressed
concern to the children and encouraged
them to communicate with others, thereby
enhancing their self-confidence.

Sun Fook Kong has always been committed to making contributions to society. In addition to actively
supporting activities held by charitable organizations, Sun Fook Kong also organizes various types of
volunteer activities with its partners and will continue to encourage employees to participate in these
community services in the future.

Sun Fook Kong Joins Hands with the Construction Ind
Organize a Sharing Session on Incident of Lead in Drin

It has been a year since the “incident of lead in drinking water” broke out, and the
construction industry is actively drawing lessons from it. On 21 June 2014, Sun Fook
Kong assisted the construction industry in organizing a sharing session on the incident
of lead in drinking water. The sharing session was held by the Hong Kong Registered
Contractors Association, and supported by Water Supplies Departiment, Hong Kong
Licensed Plumbing Professional Association Limited, Shun Lee Bldg. Materials Limited,
Bun Kee (International) Limited, Wong Po Kee Limited and Kam Tat Project Management
Co. Over 150 representatives of the construction industry attended the session.

Over 150 representatives of the construction industry attended the session.

The affected estate residents lost confidence in drinking water due to the incident, bringing a huge challenge
to the government and the construction industry. Accordingly, the organizer invited representatives of Water
Supplies Department, suppliers, plumbers and contractors to give a talk in the sharing session, in order to
gather the wisdom of all the stakeholders. Indeed, all the speakers actively shared their experiences, hoping
to restore the public’s confidence in drinking water.

During the Q&A session, many audience actively raised questions and 4 representatives of Water Supplies
Department answered them in details, evidencing that the government had learned a lesson from the incident
and determined to solve problems and improve the system in the long run.

Mr. Anthony Chan, President of the Hong Kong Registered Contractors Association, gave a speech to thank all
the participants and hoped they would continue to give advices and suggestions for the challenges in the future.

Sun Fook Kong will continue to actively support the construction industry to organize activities and promote
communication among the industry stakeholders in the future.
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Representative of Water Supplies Department received
letter of appreciation from the organizer.

4 representatives of Water Supplies Department Anthony Chan, president of the Hong Kong Registered
answered the questions posed in Q&A session. Contractors Association, gave a speech to thank all the
participants.



